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Action / briefs

Dear Member,

	 It is with heartfelt thanks for their leadership this fiscal year that I would like 
to recognize our outgoing board members as well as committee chairs: Don Sadler, 
Cindy Turner, Danny Thurman, Jane Powers, Tony Frisa, Gay Stewart, and Bruce 
Boyce.
	 As the Crossville-Cumberland County Chamber of Commerce celebrates its 
fiftieth anniversary, we can all take pride in the growth and progress that has taken 
place in our community.  As we reflect on the vision of our founders, who laid the 
foundation for a “diversified” economy, we also pause to honor the dedication of 
our volunteers and members, who make the Chamber the vibrant and resourceful 
organization that it is today.

	 The previous twelve months have been remarkable for both the Chamber and the community.   In the past 
year, Cumberland County and Crossville experienced a growth in retail sales resulting in approximately $726 million 
being spent with our local businesses thereby keeping those revenues within our community.  Our community also 
benefited from increased revenues totaling $93.3 million due to an influx of travelers and tourists visiting Crossville 
and Cumberland County last year.  The Retail Trade Division partnered with The Shopping Center Group, LLC to assist 
in efforts toward economic development through retail recruitment.  TSCG empowers the Chamber by advising on 
best practices for retail recruitment and provides the tools, such as maps and demographic information, which are 
crucial for effective retail marketing.  In-depth market studies along with local relationships help brokers identify the 
best opportunities for clients to foster successful growth. 
	 The State of Tennessee’s Retire Tennessee program again selected Cumberland County as one of only thirteen 
communities in the state to receive support to further retiree recruitment in these selected communities. Retiree 
Recruitment Task Force members have submitted a grant proposal to enhance and brand the program.   
	 Crossville-Cumberland County is one of only two Tennessee communities bestowed the AARC Seal of Approval 
in the entire state.  Very few communities possess the right combination of amenities, friendly citizens, economic 
opportunity and scenic beauty to allow them to be recognized with an AARC Seal of Approval.  
	 Leadership Cumberland has been in existence for over twenty years.  The 2011 class will be introduced at our 
annual membership meeting.  In recognizing the need for continuity the class has committed to organize a Leadership 
Cumberland alumni association.
	 The Crossville-Cumberland County Chamber of Commerce also would like to take this opportunity to recognize 
the community leaders that have worked so diligently with Chamber of Commerce staff and board members as a 
team to make great things happen in and for our community.  As the new Chair of the Chamber of Commerce, I look 
forward to working with our members, as well as our community leaders, to make this a memorable, and successful 
fiscal year.  
	 Finally, I would like to close by thanking Jerry Wood for his dedication and diligence during his role as the Chair 
of the Chamber of Commerce.  Historically the Crossville-Cumberland County Chamber of Commerce has benefited 
from forward thinking leadership and during his term (left the Board in May) Jerry Wood accomplished much in his 
endeavor to ensure that this tradition is furthered with the goal of bringing increased prosperity to the citizens and 
communities of Crossville and Cumberland County, Tennessee.  Serving as your Chamber Chair, I pledge to devote 
my efforts to continuing the tradition of excellence our membership has benefited from, and come to expect in recent 
years.  
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INFORMAL MEETING OF REGIONAL ECONOMIC  
DEVELOPMENT PROFESSIONALS

Left to Right
George Halford, President/CEO, Cookeville-Putnam County Chamber of 
Commerce; Bill Shuff, Executive Director, Middle TN Industrial Development 
Association; David Swanner, Board member, Knoxville Foreign Trade Zone; 
G.C. Hixon, Executive Director, Joint E&CD Board of Wilson County; Tim 
Thompson, President, Anderson County Economic Development Association; 
Sims Lance, Industrial Consultant, MTIDA; Jack Hammontree, Executive 
Vice President, McMinn County Economic Development; Beth Alexander, 
President/CEO, Crossville-Cumberland County Chamber of Commerce; 
Jim Rowland, VP Business Development, Forcum Lannom Contractors; and 
Ronny Gaither, retired, TN Dept of E&CD.

CUMBERLAND BUSINESS INCUBATOR
The CBI will be open commencing July 

14, 2011 with a Grand Opening; tours 
begin at 10:00 am and ribbon cutting at 
1:00 pm. Chamber members are invited 
to attend.

The Chamber staff is looking forward 
to working with Professor Robert Safdie 
as well as Dr. Brad Fox as the CBI 
commences operations.  The CBI is 
a support enterprise that helps small 
business owners and entrepreneurs turn 
their ideal into prospering and growing 
businesses.  To help make their business 
idea become a reality, the CBI offers 
affordable office and manufacturing space 
in conjunction with a nurturing and supportive environment.  The objective of CBI is to attract and support the ideas 
and goals of new small businesses that create sustaining jobs in the community.

FREEDOM ENERGY DIESEL, LLC
	 William Daniels with Freedom Energy in correspondence on June 10 stated “we have chosen another site.  We will 
be looking for additional sites as soon as we break ground.  Crossville will remain on our list.”
	 The Plateau Partnership Park board was given the opportunity to hear a project overview by Freedom Energy 
representatives.  Members of the Board as well as Cumberland County Mayor Kenneth Carey asked pertinent questions 
as they focused on the company, their time line for permits as well as addressing a reverting clause (PPP Board would 
retain ownership) should the company not acquire the necessary permits or financing.  They were up to the challenge 
of addressing road and rail improvements at the proposed site.
	 Unfortunately company officials chose Morristown as they could not overcome the publicity created prior to their 
presentation due to public comments made by a Roane County official.  Make no mistake—this is indeed a start-up 
company and will face numerous challenges, however any business should be able to present their project – then 
allow the community due diligence without media speculation being fueled by an elected official.
	 The Plateau Partnership Park Board as well as Cumberland County representatives behaved in a professional 
manner and focused on obtaining jobs for area residents.

Shown at their Annual Meeting at Halcyon Days in Crossville.
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	 The Chamber of Commerce will participate in the International Council of Shopping Centers - Tennessee/
Kentucky Idea Exchange which will be held on August 2-3 in Louisville, KY. The two day session will include 
roundtable discussions, meeting retailers, government relations updates and many presentations. Chamber 
representatives will have The Shopping Center Group study which includes demographics and maps of 
Cumberland County for use at the ICSC exhibition.

THE SHOPPING CENTER  
GROUP UPDATE

	 The Shopping Center Group (TSCG) has earned 
their reputation of delivering “best in class” 
services.  Their approach is service oriented and 
their commitment to their clients’ success in regional 
expansion plans is uncompromising.  The Chamber 
contracted with TSCG in June 2010 – the June 2011 
update is now available.  TSCG utilizes Geographic 
Information Systems (GIS) resources that rank top 
in the country.  TSCG has produced a variety of 
resources essential to retailers’ decision making 
process for new locations.  
	 Included in the study:
		 •	 Regional map with drive times.
		 •	 City aerial with big box retailers and traffic 	
			  counts.
		 •	 Thematic maps showing Population, Growth, 	
			  Income.
		 •	 9 page Full Demographic report and 2 page 	
		 	 Postal Count Report of drive times and mile 	
			  radius rings based on Main Street.

SALES TAX HOLIDAY
The State of Tennessee's Annual Sales Tax Holiday 
is held every year on the first Friday in August 
and ends the following Sunday night. This year's  
tax-free holiday weekend begins at 12:01 a.m on 
Friday, August 5th and ends Sunday, August 7th 
at 11:59 p.m.
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NEW CHAMBER MEMBERS
AARON’S

Autumn Morris
1976 North Main Street
Crossville, TN  38555

931-484-4400
www.aarons.com

Aaron’s promises the highest level of service, a large selection of  
name brand products and guaranteed low prices.

BLOOD ASSURANCE, INC.
Craig Glass

705 East 4th Street
Chattanooga, TN  37403

423-637-6782
www.bloodassurance.org

Blood Assurance is a non-profit organization providing blood and blood  
products to over 50 hospitals in 32 counties in TN, AL, GA and NC.

BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA – GREAT 
SMOKY MOUNTAIN COUNCIL

Jared Pickens
116 Wickham Lane

Crossville, TN  38558
865-307-0458 or 865-588-6514 Ext. 120

www.bsa-gsmc.org
The mission of the Great Smoky Mountain Council is to serve others by 

helping to instill values in young people and in other ways to prepare them 
to make ethical and moral choices during their lifetime in achieving their full 

potential; based on those found in the Scout Oath and Law.

RICHARD P. BRINGENBERG, CPA
Richard P. Bringenberg

813 Cahita Lane
Crossville, TN  38572

931-788-3431
www.rpbcpa.net

Offers public accounting services, bookkeeping, consulting and tax 
preparation with twenty-five years experience. 

CORE INTEGRATED TECHNOLOGIES
Ryan S. Smith
P. O. Box 1405

Jamestown, TN  38556
931-752-2673

Offers integrated technology management services.

COWGIRLS
Bill LeGraff

750 Hwy. 70 East, Suite 107
Crossville, TN  38555

931-787-1046
www.cowbarsbar.com

Cowgirls offers great entertainment including live shows from Nashville; 
dart boards and outdoor patio.  We have the best chicken wings in town, a 

fantastic full menu and drinks. 

CUMBERLAND COUNTY FARMERS 
MARKET
John Wund

1398 Livingston Road
Crossville, TN  38555

931-456-0702
www.cumberlandcountyfarmersmarket.com

Farm fresh and guaranteed locally grown or made in Cumberland County.  
Open Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 7:00 AM to 11:00 AM.

DIAMOND FINANCIAL GROUP
Dale Walker

3661 Roberts Matthews Hwy.
Sparta, TN  38583

931-739-4727
Offers financial investment services.

OCOEE RECORDS MANAGEMENT
Jo Anne Turner

2765 Michigan Avenue Road NE
Cleveland, TN  37323

423-244-2213
www.orm.bz

Ocoee Records Management is a professional on-site document destruction 
company, providing the most secure and cost effective plan available for 

destroying confidential information. 

SUNRISE SHELL FOOD MART
Sharon Qualls York

1685 North Main Street
Crossville, TN  38555

931-456-7825
Open 7 days per week, with a drive-thru window for quick friendly service, 

while providing America's #1 premium gasoline, lottery, and the coldest 
drinks in town. 

Warner Land Company
Bob Houston

24 Peavine Plaza # 103
Crossville, TN  38558

931-707-1242
Selling 1-300 acre properties in Tennessee and Kentucky. 

Also offering a selection of manufactured homes.
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Ribbon Cutting & Grand Openings

Aaron's • Autumn Morris 
1976 North Main Street • Crossville, TN 38555 

(931) 484-4400

Cumberland Co. Farmers Market • John Wund 
1398 Livingston Road • Crossville, TN 38555 

(931) 456-0702

Prudential Southern Realty • Johnny B. Reeves 
3727 Peavine Road • Crossville, TN 38571 

(931) 707-7800

Sunrise Shell Food Mart • Sharon Qualls York 
1685 North Main Street • Crossville, TN 38555 

(931) 456-7825

LIVE SOUTH 
The Chamber of Commerce in partnership with 
Retire Tennessee will have a presence at the Live 
South Real Estate Show. The Greater New York show 
will be held on September 10-11, 2011 in Islandia, 
New York. The Chamber will acquire thousands of 
contacts as a result of the show.

at home tennessee 
features crossville and 

cumberland county
As a Certified Retire 
Tennessee community 
with the Retire Tennessee 
program, the Chamber of 
Commerce was contact by 
Hallie McKay, Managing 
Editor of At Home Tennessee 
magazine to assist with 
writing an article on Crossville 
and Cumberland County 
to be featured in the May 
2011 edition as a community 

spotlight. Ashley Kesterson worked with At Home 
Tennessee representatives to make sure pertinent 
information and photos regarding the area were 
included. The article highlighted golf courses, area 
attractions, upcoming events, outdoor recreation, 
dining and shopping. The Chamber appreciates At 
Home Tennessee staff and looks forward to working 
with them again in the future! 




